A fine day in the sun for the young – by Joe McCann

The inaugural Newcastle AC Junior Cross Country series, sponsored by McGrady Financial Services Downpatrick, began in glorious sunshine on Sunday 26th September.  The Brew Crew were on hand as usual to supply drinks and snacks to the large number of runners and parents who had turned up to support this initiative to support athletics at club level and promote the sport among the local children.  The sun was shining brightly and the 450 metre course, in the beautiful setting of the Spring Gardens in Castlewellan Forest Park, looked splendid.

Runners from Newcastle, wearing their new vests, kindly sponsored by TS Foods Castlewellan, were joined by a large turnout from local neighbours East Down AC and other clubs for a series of races ranging from P3&4 to Year 9-12.  Preparations began early in the morning with the construction of a gazebo brought by Junior club coach Ian Brannigan.  In traditional Brannigan fashion every pole was carefully labelled, with its precise location clearly pre-determined.  However when it came time to dismantle, poles were strewn to the four winds and chaos ensued. Order was only restored when a few stern words were spoken and colour coded bags were produced to pack away the said gazebo.  There was probably less hassle building the pyramids!  Club members had turned out in force to mark the course, take entries and organise the athletes.  Usual finish marshal Frank Morgan was also present, looking every bit a dapper country squire in his Sunday best.  

The racing itself was intense and there were outstanding performances in each and every race (a full breakdown of results is attached).  Every runner deserves praise for working hard to achieve their best and for competing with grit and determination.  

The medals were presented by PJ McCrickard of McGrady Financial Services to the first three in each category and the points scored by the runners will be counted in the overall series.  Finally, a word of thanks to all who helped to make the day such a great success; your efforts are very much appreciated. 
Race 2 in the series will be in Tollymore Forest Park at 10am on Saturday 30th October 2010.  Full details can be found by visiting the website (www.newcastleac.org) and following the link to the junior section.

